
From: Provost & Vice President for Academic Affairs <Provost@csusb.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 9:23 AM 
To: Colleagues <colleagues@groups.csusb.edu> 
Subject: Interim Director of Community Engagement Appointed 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
I am pleased to announce that Brian Heisterkamp, professor of Communica�on Studies, will serve as 
interim director of the Office of Community Engagement, effec�ve immediately. He will con�nue in this 
role un�l a permanent director is selected and reports to interim vice provost Kelly Campbell.  
 
Dr. Heisterkamp, a long-�me valued campus member, has made numerous contribu�ons to the 
university and community since joining Cal State San Bernadino in 2001. He currently leads a mul�-year 
grant, Pathways to Success, funded by a Title V grant from the U.S. Department of Educa�on. A joint 
effort with Norco College and San Bernardino Valley College, the program serves Hispanic and low-
income students by providing access to educa�on, support for their academic success and opportuni�es 
to obtain skills leading to careers in the arts and humani�es. 
 
He also serves as co-principal investigator and research director for the Prison Arts Collective, a 
statewide Arts in Corrections program based at San Deigo State University. As a part of his 
responsibilities, he oversees the collection of research and evaluation data from 14 California 
Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation prison sites.  

He previously served as project director for the Here to Career program, supported by a Title V grant 
from the U.S. Department of Education. Another joint effort between CSUSB, Norco College and San 
Bernardino Valley College, the program served and expanded limited institutional resources for Hispanic 
and low-income students through education promotion, career readiness and problem-based learning 
activities. 

Dr. Heisterkamp has authored several publications and given numerous nationwide conference 
presentations on language and social interaction, conflict management and mediation. He has a doctoral 
degree in Communication from Arizona State University. Additionally, he is a member of the Western 
States Communication Association, a membership organization with over 1,000 members, and 
previously served as president in 2018. 

Please join me in congratulating Brian on his new position. I am confident he will be an asset to our 
outstanding team.   
 
Sincerely,  
Rafik 

 
A. Rafik Mohamed, Ph.D.  
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 
California State University, San Bernardino 
 


